
OFFICE OF THE DRAIN COMMISSIONER 
Kenneth J Yonker, Drain Commissioner 

775 Ball Ave NE ⦁ Grand Rapids ⦁ MI ⦁ 49503 ⦁ Phone (616) 632-7910 ⦁ Fax (616) 632-7915 

ROAD COMMISSION DRAIN 

SAMPLE

Parcel 
Number 

Year(s) of 
Assessment 

2 

Apportionment % 
 Annual 

Assessment 

4.47% $447.19 

Total Assessment 

$894.37 

THIS IS NOT A BILL. 
*Drain assessments will appear on winter tax statement

Dear Property Owner, 

You have received this notice because you own property within the Drainage District of the Road 
Commission Drain.  The Road Commission Drain is an open channel system which serves properties within 
Nelson and Solon Townships by collecting the storm water runoff from properties and roads within the 
drainage district.     

The Drain Commission recently completed drainage work repairs in 2017, 2018, 2021 and most recently 
2023-2024.  The 2023-2024 maintenance was sediment and debris removal from US-131 to Cedar Springs 
Ave along the east ditch.  A map of the location of work is attached to this notice.   

The cost of the maintenance for the 2023-2024 maintenance will be placed on the Drainage District for a 
2-year annual assessment.  There are no changes to your apportionment percentage cost. Costs for
maintenance are not provided by other means such as regular property taxes; we must assess the costs for
maintenance to the property owners and governmental units within the District.  The Special Assessment
will be placed on your Winter Tax Bill starting in 2024 and will be spread for 2-years.

Dated: April 2, 2024 __________________________________ 
Kenneth J. Yonker 
Kent County Drain Commissioner 



 

 

 


